

# 现念美语

## 同步自测与精讲

Corresponding Self-Test and Intensive Analysis

丛书主编 江 涛 孟 飞 本书主编 孟 飞

## 直通巡缴

石油工業出版社



# MENGONGERIFICATIONS A MANUSIS NEED ON A MANUSIS

丛书主编 江 涛 孟 飞 本书主编 孟 飞

# 直通四级

石油工業出版社



#### 图书在版编目(CIP)数据

新概念英语同步自测与精讲(3)/江涛、孟飞主编. 北京:石油工业出版社,2006.2

(江涛英语)

ISBN 7-5021-5428-0

- Ⅰ. 新…
- Ⅱ. ①江…②孟…
- Ⅲ. 英语 习题
- IV. H319.6

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字 (2006) 第 007337 号

#### 新概念英语同步自测与精讲(3)

丛书主编: 江 涛 孟 飞 本册主编: 孟 飞

出版发行: 石油工业出版社

(北京安定门外安华里 2 区 1 号 100011)

网 址: www. petropub. com. cn

总 机: (010) 64262233

发行部: (010) 64240503

编辑部: (010) 64262233 - 3534

经 销:全国新华书店

印 刷:北京晨旭印刷厂

2006年2月第1版 2006年2月第1次印刷

787×1092 毫米 开本: 1/16 印张: 16

字数: 430 千字

定 价: 24.80 元 (附赠 MP3 光盘一张) (如出现印装质量问题, 我社发行部负责调换)

版权所有,翻印必究

#### 《江涛英语》系列丛书编委会

顾 问: 彭铁城(美) Eve Bower(美)

主 任: 江 涛

副主任: 孟 飞 梁 妍

#### 《新概念英语同步自测与精讲》编委会

主编: 江涛 孟飞

副主编:梁 妍

编 委:(按姓氏笔画)

晶 王榆 王世君 王宁宁 马 辉 马磊 王 洁 王 叶适宜 刘凤先 刘尚杰 刘 莹 刘晓雯 东 刚 刘静 李 莉 孙 洁 朱芳英 许悦 张 菁 张晓青 李 杨 李 婷 李庆煜 李春庆 杨雪 杨少芳 李晓鹏 杨 颖 汪全芳 陈红玲 单 勇 周 周雅娴 招敏仪 杨春霞 丽 郑小倩 金珍 姚岚 胡 嫚 胡 莲 胡凤霞 赵籽君 赵艳丽 徐上标 桂 风 赵顺丹 徐佳 徐向群 秦彤 谈伟 谈媛 高端娟 曹娟 曹 菲 盛 洪 黄 星 黄 胜 黄 品 龚雪琼 彭 珺 彭 静 彭雪静 斯虎子 董 军 韩 怡 褚振飞 詹洁 虞源源 路 潞 廖正芳 廖海辰

Eve Bower (美) Charlie Black (英) Steven Hasinger (美) Caroline Catts (美) Chris Green (澳) Wesley Brown (加)

## 前 言

记得上高中的时候就学过《新概念英语》这套教材,一个英语兴趣班中 20 来人,共用 6 本国外的影印版,还是老师给上几届师兄用过后留下的,就是烂得不行的那种,还带着黄斑。

后来上大学的时候,亚历山大给我们做过一堂讲座,说什么忘记了,但好像有个细节,就是他老人家抱怨了一句,中国盗版太多。

后来自己当上了英文老师,给人上课也用过《新概念英语》,这时版本已更新成现在流行的那种,20个人的兴趣班也不复存在,也不是三四个人一本教材了,而是黑压压的数百人,一个人手上好几本书,除了教材,还有参考书、自学手册、掌中宝词汇等等。

那天,随意翻了一本《新概念英语》的版权页,322万册。吓了我一大跳的,倒不是322万册本身,而是322万册和其背后数以百倍记的盗版书的使用者的数字。

我这里绝非想表明我以前不了解《新概念英语》在中国的"垄断"地位,而是有的时候 当你知道一个准确的数字代表的真实情况时,即便你有心理准备,也不免大吃一惊。

就像你早已知道大家爱喝可口可乐,但被告知地球人每天喝掉 10 亿罐可乐,而这些可乐的罐子可以排起来几乎能绕大半个赤道时吃惊一样。

就像我得知中国《新概念英语》学习者的数字,而大多数人还是用一种错误的方式或心态学习,或被误导时吃惊一样。

所谓的错误方式是指大多数大陆的《新概念英语》使用者一般采取的是强记强背的方式。一般的培训班教完一册的时间为 90 个课时,每次 4 课时,2 个月就上完一册本该一年学完的书。有些学生向我抱怨,进度太快,往往是这课还没学好,下一课又来了。背了就忘,忘了又背,反反复复,记得糊涂!

更是有些勤奋的学生也越学越困惑,他们经常问我,如何算是学好了? 学完了这册能怎样? 我理解这些学生的困惑,那是一个人在海里游泳,无论如何用力都看不到终点的一种迷茫和无助。

没有足够的练习去深化和巩固课堂讲授的知识,对于学习语言是徒劳的,没有目标的征程更是容易让人放弃的。于是,带着如此厚重的使命,我们又再次出发。

如今,呈现在你手中的就是解决以上问题的成果。把新概念的语法、词汇体系和与之难 度对应的考试结合起来,编成了这一套《新概念英语同步自测与精讲》丛书。

本套丛书有2个特点,其一是同步,其二是精讲。

同步有两个层面。 第一是难度与考试同步。 第一册的知识点被有机地和中考联系在一起,

2

第二册的重点、难点和高考水乳相融,而三册则与大学英语四级考试相匹配。题型设置完全与考试一致,多数题目是在各类考试题库中搜出,再根据《新概念英语》教材的语法、词汇的分布顺序排列,既保证习题是教材的重点,又确保习题指向明确。**第二是学习进度和测试同步**。保证每学完一个小单元,就会有一个根据单元重点而出的练习,保证少食多餐,循序渐进。

精讲是指的练习后的重点难点都会有详细的讲解和总结,每个解析都包括[课文出处]、[核心考点]、[危险陷阱]、[必备知识]。目的不仅在于重点知识的巩固,还在于强化解题的经验技巧总结。一箭而双雕!

成功在于不断突破,而突破在于不寻常路上的坚持。当我决定要编一套这样不寻常的教 材时,我已然感到了突破的脉搏。你呢?

> 编 者 2005年12月

## 目 录

Unit 1 Le	esson 1 to Lesson 3
Lesson 1	A puma at large 逃遁的美洲狮
Lesson 2	Thirteen equals one 十三等于一
Lesson 3	An unknown goddess 无名女神
Unit 2 Le	esson 4 to Lesson 6
Lesson 4	The double life of Alfred Bloggs 阿尔弗雷德・布洛格斯的双重生活
Lesson 5	The facts 确切数字
Lesson 6	Smash-and-grab 砸橱窗抢劫
Unit 3 Le	esson 7 to Lesson 9 (9)
	Mutilated ladies 残钞鉴别组
	A famous monastery 著名的修道院
	Flying cats 飞猫
Dessoil 7	Tynig cais Qya
Unit 4 Le	esson 10 to Lesson 12
Lesson 10	The loss of the Titanic "泰坦尼克" 号的沉没
Lesson 11	Not guilty 无罪
Lesson 12	Life on a desert island 荒岛生活
Unit 5 Le	esson 13 to Lesson 15 (17)
Lesson 13	'It's only me'"是我,别害怕"
Lesson 14	A noble gangster 贵族歹徒
Lesson 15	Fifty pence worth of trouble 五十便士的麻烦
Unit 6 Le	esson 16 to Lesson 18
Lesson 16	Mary had a little lamb 玛丽有一头小羔羊
Lesson 17	The longest suspension bridge in the world 世界上最长的吊桥
Lesson 18	Electric currents in modern art 现代艺术中的电流

2

Unit 7 L	esson 19 to Lesson 21 ·····	(25)
Lesson 19	A very dear cat 一只贵重的宝贝猫	
Lesson 20	Pioneer pilots 飞行员的先驱	
Lesson 21	Daniel Mendoza 丹尼尔・门多萨	
Unit 8 L	esson 22 to Lesson 24	(29)
Lesson 22	By heart 熟记台词	
Lesson 23	One man's meat is another man's poison 各有所爱	
Lesson 24	A skeleton in the cupboard "家丑"	
Unit 9 L	esson 25 to Lesson 27 ·····	(33)
Lesson 25	The Cutty Sark"卡蒂萨克"号帆船	
Lesson 26	Wanted: a large biscuit tin 征购大饼干筒	
Lesson 27	Nothing to sell and nothing to buy 不卖也不买	
Unit 10	Lesson 28 to Lesson 30	(37)
Lesson 28	Five pounds too dear 五镑也太贵	` ,
Lesson 29	Funny or not? 是否可笑?	
Lesson 30	The death of a ghost 幽灵之死	
Unit 11	Lesson 31 to Lesson 33 ·····	(41)
Lesson 31	A lovable eccentric 可爱的怪人	
Lesson 32	A lost ship 一艘沉船	
Lesson 33	A day to remember 难忘的一天	
Unit 12	Lesson 34 to Lesson 36 ·····	(45)
Lesson 34	A happy discovery 幸运的发现	
Lesson 35	Justice was done 伸张正义	
Lesson 36	A chance in a million 百万分之一的机遇	
Unit 13	Lesson 37 to Lesson 39 ·····	(49)
Lesson 37	The Westhaven Express 开往威斯特海温的快车	
Lesson 38	The first calendar 最早的日历	
Lesson 39	Nothing to worry about 不必担心	
Unit 14	Lesson 40 to Lesson 42 ·····	(53)
Lesson 40	Who's who 真假难辨	
Lesson 41	Illusions of pastoral peace 宁静田园生活的遐想	
Lesson 42	Modern cavemen 型化洞穴人	

第6单元		(100)
第7单元		(100)
第8单元		(101)
第9单元		(102)
第 10 单元		(102)
第11 单元		(103)
第 12 单元		(103)
第 16 单元		(106)
		(107)
第 22 单元		(112)
	·	
题目精讲		
第1 单元		(115)
第2单元		(122)
第3单元		(128)
第4单元		
第5单元		
第6单元		
第7单元		
第8单元		
第9单元		
第11 单元		(182)
第 17 单元		(210)
		(219)
		(226)
第19单元		(226) (231)

## **Unit 1**

#### Lesson 1 to Lesson 3

#### 第一部分 听 力

#### I. Section A

**Directions**: In this section, you will hear 5 short conversations. At the end of each conversation, a question will be asked about what was said. Both the conversation and the question will be spoken only once. After each question there will be a pause. During the pause, you must read the four choices marked A, B, C and D and decide which is the best answer.

1. A. At a newsstand.

B. At a zoo.

C. At a police station.

- D. At a newspaper office.
- 2. A. Phillips will not be in this office at all this week.
  - B. He will be here on Tuesday only.
  - C. He'll be here on Monday, Wednesday and Friday.
  - D. He'll be at this office on Tuesday and Thursday.
- 3. A. She has never eaten such delicious oranges before.
  - B. She bets there are better oranges available.
  - C. She doesn't understand why the man likes the oranges.
  - D. She has had the same oranges before.
- 4. A. She didn't go to Chicago.

- B. She had a good time in Chicago.
- C. She spent her vacation here.
- D. She didn't enjoy her trip.
- 5. A. She will type it next week.
  - B. She would rather work on it than do nothing.
  - C. It took her an entire week to type it.
  - D. She still isn't quite finished with it.

#### II. Section B

**Directions:** In this section, you will hear a short passage. At the end of the passage, you will hear some questions.

Both the passage and the questions will be spoken only once. After you hear a question, you must choose the best answer from the four choices marked A, B, C and D.

- 6. A. California.
- B. Southern Alaska.
- C. Arctic.
- D. Europe.

- 7. A. 5,400,000 years.
- B. 65,000,000 years.
- C. 8,400,000 years.
- D. 75,000,000 years.

- 8. A. Tourists.
- B. Birds.
- C. Winds.
- D. Some animals.

#### 第二部分 阅读理解

#### Passage one

He was a funny looking man with a cheerful face, good natured and a great talker. He was described by his student, the great philosopher Plato, as "the best and most just and wisest man". Yet this same man was condemned to death for his beliefs. The man was the Greek philosopher, Socrates, and

he was condemned for not believing in the recognized gods and for corrupting young people. The second charge stemmed from his association with numerous young men who came to Athens from all over the civilized world to study under him.

Socrates' method of teaching was to ask questions and, by pretending not to know the answers, to press his students into thinking for themselves. His teachings had unsurpassed influence on all the great Greek and Roman schools of philosophy. Yet, for all his fame and influence, Socrates himself never wrote a word.

Socrates encouraged new ideas and free thinking in the young, and this was frightening to the conservative people. They wanted him silenced. Yet, many were probably surprised that he accepted death so readily.

Socrates had the right to ask for a lesser penalty, and he probably could have won over enough of the people who had previously condemned him. But Socrates, as a firm believer in law, reasoned that it was proper to submit to the death sentence. So, he calmly accepted his fate and drank a cup of poison hemlock in the presence of his grief-stricken friends and students.

٦.	. The word "yet" (Line 2, Para. 1) is used to introduce						
	A. contrast B. a sequence	C. emphasis	D. an example				
2.	Socrates was condemned to death because	e he					
	A. believed in law	B. was a philosopher					
	C. published radical philosophical articles	<ul> <li>D. didn't believed the</li> </ul>	gods				
3. The word "unsurpassed" (Line 2, Para. 2) is closest in meaning to							
	A. untold B. unequalled	C. unnoticed	<ul><li>D. unexpected</li></ul>				
4. By mentioning that Socrates himself never wrote anything, the writer implies that			olies that				
<ul> <li>A. it was surprising that Socrates was so famous</li> <li>B. Socrates was not so learned as he is reputed to have been</li> <li>C. Socrates used the work of his students in teaching</li> <li>D. the authorities refused to publish Socrates' works</li> </ul>							
				5.	Socrates accepted the death penalty to she	ow	
					A. his belief in his students	<ul><li>B. his contempt for c</li></ul>	onservatives
					C. his recognition of the legal system	D. that he was not af	raid of death

#### Passage two

It is natural for young people to be critical of their parents at times and to blame them for most of the misunderstandings between them. They have always complained, more or less justly, that their parents are out of touch with modern ways; that they are possessive and dominant; that they do not trust their children to deal with crises; that they talk too much about certain problems, and that they have no sense of humor, at least in parent-child relationships.

I think it is true that parents often underestimate their teenage children and also forget how they themselves felt when young.

Young people often irritate their parents with their choices in clothes and hairstyles, in entertainers and music. This is not their motive. They feel cut off from the adult world into which they have not yet been accepted. So they create a culture and society of their own. Then, if it turns out that their music or entertainers or vocabulary or clothes or hairstyles irritate their parents, this gives them additional enjoyment. They feel they are superior, at least in a small way, and that they are leaders in style and taste.

Sometimes you are resistant and proud because you do not want your parents to approve of what you do. If they approve, it looks as if you are betraying your own age group. But in that case, you are assuming that you are the underdog; you cannot win but at least you keep your honor. This is a passive way of looking at things. It is natural enough after long years of childhood, when you were completely un-

der your parents' control. But it ignores the fact that you are now beginning to be responsible for yourself. If you plan to control your life, cooperation can be part of that plan. You can charm others, especially your parents, into doing things the way you want. You can impress others with your sense of responsibility and initiative, so that they will give you the authority to do what you want to do. The author is primarily addressing \_\_\_\_\_. A. parents of teenagers B. newspaper readers C. those who give advice to teenagers D. teenagers 7. The first paragraph is mainly about A. the teenagers' criticism of their parents B. misunderstandings between teenagers and their parents C. the dominance of the parents over their children D. the teenagers' ability to deal with crises 8. Teenagers tend to have strange clothes and hairstyles mainly because they \_\_\_\_\_. A. want to show their existence by creating a culture of their own B. have a strong desire to be leaders in style and taste C. have no other way to enjoy themselves better D. want to irritate their parents 9. Teenagers do not want their parents to approve of whatever they do because they \_\_\_\_\_\_. A. have already been accepted into the adult world B. feel that they are superior in a small way to the adults C. are not likely to win over the adults D. have a desire to be independent 10. To improve parent-child relationships, teenagers are advised to be \_\_\_\_\_ A. obedient B. responsible C. cooperative D. independent 第三部分 词汇和语法 1. Even though her exam is \_\_\_\_\_, she is still spending a lot of her time playing sports and chatting online with her friends. A. in a corner B. around the corner C. cornered D. at the corner 2. The law \_\_\_\_\_ parents to send their children to school. A. obliges B. forces C. constrains D. obliterates 3. Dust had \_\_\_ \_ during the weeks she was gone. A. assembled B. gathered C. accumulated D. collected 4. It took many hours to \_\_\_\_\_ the court of the guilt. A. believe B. ensure C. convince D. persuade 5. We telephoned, and within 5 minutes, the ambulance was A. in the spot B. to the spot C. of the spot D. on the spot 6. They rightly \_\_\_\_\_ that the majority of organized labor in the United States had voted for this fighting slogan. A. required B. demanded C. claimed D. denounced 7. The teacher is making \_\_\_\_\_ into the cheating. A. an investment B. an investigation C. an invention D. an intention 8. He was a person who \_\_\_\_\_ old ideas.

C. clinged to

D. clung on

A. clung to

B. clung with

9. Only the most \_\_\_\_\_ spectator would have seen which player had the ball.

,	A. observant	B. attentive	C. alert	D. aware		
10.	The mosque is o	pen to all-comers able to _	to get the entran	ice tickets.		
	A. manage	B. attempt	C. illuminate	D. orient		
11.	The children's st	nout us out of our a	afternoon sleep.			
	A. made	B. wakened	C. took	D. left		
12.	We must	all possible ways to incre	ase food production			
	A. venture	B. explore	C. promote	D. cultivate		
13.	In the U.S., nic	e homes and cars are thoug	ght to be signs of			
	A. respect.	B. prosperity	C. property	D. performance		
14.	She dropped the	e bowl and it broke into tiny	·			
	A. fractions	B. fragments	C. sections	D. fragrances		
15.	We must take ca	are to preserve the few libert	ies that to us.			
	A. demand	B. require	C. exist	D. remain '		
16.	We have	the bandstand with red,	while, and blue flags.			
	A. furnished	B. decorated	C. oriented	D. remedied		
17.	The adoption of	this new form of energy wou	ıld a revolution	ary change in the world.		
	A. represent	B. incline	C. apply for	D. replace		
18.	Trying to	wildlife is a job that conc	erns all of us.			
	A. preserve	B. advance	C. provide	D. reserve		
19.	Salt is as	as gold in many places.				
	A. precious	B. slight	C. sweet	D. tremendous		
20.	He me	by his wonderful speech.				
	A. admire	B. amazed	C. wondered	D. advised		
		第四部分	分 短文改错			
		<u></u>	<u> </u>			
Livi	ng is risky. Cros	sing the road, driving a car,	flying,			
swa	allowing an aspiri	n tablet or eating a chicken s	sandwich — they			
can	all be fatal. Cle	arly some risks worth taking,	especially	1		
whe	en the rewards ar	re high: a man surrounded b	y flames and			
smo	oke generally cor	nsiders that jumping out of a	second floor			
win	dow is an accept	table risk to save its life. But	in medicine a	2		
few	procedures, dru	igs, operations or tests are i	really a matter of	3		
life	and death. There	e may be sound medicine re	asons for	4		
acc	epting electrical	shock treatment, but such re	easons are totally			
dep	endent in the ba	lance of risks and benefits for	or the patients.	5		
Sur	gery for cancer r	nay cure or prolong a life, b	ut the			
rem	noval of tonsils(扁	副桃体) cannot save anything	a sore throat.	6		
Blo	od pressure drug	s definitely help some peopl	e live after a			
hea	art attack, but the	ese same drugs may be both	n necessary and	7		
har	mful for those wit	h only mild blood pressure p	oroblems.			
Dec	ciding how much	discomfort and risk we are p	preparing to	8		
put	up with in the na	ame of better health is a high	personal	9		
mai	matter, not a decision we should remain to doctors alone					

## Unit 2

#### Lesson 4 to Lesson 6

#### 第一部分 听 力

#### I. Section A

**Directions:** In this section, you will hear 5 short conversations. At the end of each conversation, a question will be asked about what was said. Both the conversation and the question will be spoken only once. After each question there will be a pause. During the pause, you must read the four choices marked A, B, C and D and decide which is the best answer.

- 1. A. 2 hours.
- B. 3 hours.
- C. 4 hours.
- D. 5 hours.

- 2. A. Leave in 30 minutes.
  - atos.

B. Get to the bus stop quickly.

C. Meet Harry at the bus stop.

D. Check to see if everything is ready.

3. A. He passed out.

- B. He made the wrong selection.
- C. He failed to get the position of chairman.
- D. He was put in an awkward position.

4. A. One dozen.

- C. Three dozen.
- D. Four dozen.

- 5. A. At work.
- B. Two dozen.B. At home
- C. In the hospital.
- D. At the store.

#### II. Section B

**Directions:** In this section, you will hear a short passage. At the end of the passage, you will hear some questions.

Both the passage and the questions will be spoken only once. After you hear a question, you must choose the best answer from the four choices marked A, B, C and D.

- 6. A. He thought that he would either find a good job or he would be a thief.
  - B. He said that he would become rich by way of robbing the bank.
  - C. He said that he could rob the rich of their money.
  - D. He might be rich if he worked harder.
- 7. A. Because he had a letter of thanks.
  - B. Because he feared that he might be killed if he refused.
  - C. Because he gave him a demand note.
  - D. Because he showed him a cheque payable at sight.
- 8. A. The raid had been photographed by hidden cameras.
  - B. Some watchman had seen the raid.
  - C. The bank teller proved that Joe was the robber.
  - D. Some monitors had been installed nearby.
- 9. A. Funny.
- B. Clever.
- C. Brave.
- D. Stupid.

#### 第二部分 阅读理解

#### Passage one

There are two major parties in Britain today, the Conservative Party and the Labor Party, which have been in power by turns since 1945. The two-party system of Britain was formed in the course of the development.

opment of the capitalist state and the political parties. In order to strengthen the state machine, the British bourgeoisie have let it come into being and exist in one form or another form since the 17th century. P.S. Tregidgo once said: "The more parties there are, the less likely it is that any one of them will be strong enough in Parliament to outvote all the others; but when there are only two, one of them is sure to have a majority of seats. This helps to ensure a strong and stable government." This may be the reason why the British have the two-party system.

The division into two parties grew out the establishment of a Protestant Church of England in the 16th century. Because of a purely religious difference of opinion, the Puritans were separated from the broad body of the Anglican Church. The non Puritan Anglicans were on the side of the King and Church, and their supporters were called by their opponents "Tories". The Puritans were for Parliament and trade, and their supporters were called by the "Tories" "Whigs". The Tories and the Whigs were in power by turns for a long time. In 1833, the Tory party split into two and its name was changed to Conservative. In the 1860s the Whigs became Liberals. From that time on, the Liberals and the Conservatives were in office by turns until 1922. The policies they put into effect were sometimes different, but they were both controlled by the rich.

The working class became more and more unwilling to follow the Conservatives and the Liberals. They wanted to have their own party. So the Labor party was formed by the trade unions. After 1922 the Labor Party gradually replaced the Liberal Party to become one of the two major parties in Great Britain.

- 1. What does "it" (Line 4, Para. 1) stand for?
  - A. The two-party system.

B. The state machine.

C. The Parliament.

- D. The capitalist state.
- 2. We can learn from what P.S Tregidgo once said that \_\_\_\_\_
  - A. If there are parties in Britain, none of them will be strong enough to have control in the government
  - B. The more Parties there are, the more likely it is that they will have the decisive say in the government
  - C. The two-party system contributes to the establishment of a powerful and long lasting government
  - D. If there are only two parties in Britain, it will be easy for the government to control them
- 3. What can we infer from the forming of the Tory Party and the Whig Party?
  - A. These two parties originally believed in different religions.
  - B. These two parties were established under the influence of different religious believes.
  - C. The British King and the Parliament supported different religions because they were for the two-party system.
  - D. The British King and the Parliament were supported by different parties for political reasons.
- 4. According to the passage, why was the Labor Party established in Britain?
  - A. Because the trade unions did not do much good for the working people.
  - B. Because the Liberal Party were not strong enough to defeat the Conservative Party.
  - C. Because the working people would not like to be members outside the Liberal Party.
  - D. Because neither of the two major parties was the parties for the working people.
- 5. Which of the following is true concerning the Tory Party or the Whig Party?
  - A. The Whig Party no longer exists in Britain.
  - B. The Tory Party has kept its unity until the present day.
  - C. The Whig Party has taken the place of the Liberal Party.
  - D. The Tory Party has taken the place of the Conservative Party.

#### Passage two

There are people who are especially attracted to the concept of "climbing the ladder" so to increase their status, financial position, and sense of self-worth. In part, as a result of the work ethic (行为的准

绳), these people are internally "driven" to work. Frequently, foreign visitors have observed that Americans spend an excessive amount of time working and as a consequence, Americans have little time for leisure or personal relationships. In American English a new word has been created to describe people who work compulsively. The word "workaholic" describes an individual who is as devoted to work as an alcoholic addicted to liquor.

There are conflicting points of view about workaholics. Those concerned with problems of mental stress believe workaholics abuse themselves physically and mentally. Others hold that workaholics are valuable members of society because they are extremely productive. The American culture values achievement, efficiency, and production-a workaholic upholds these values.

6.	This passage mainly dis	scusses	*			
	A. The concept of "clin	mbing the ladder"				
	B. The importance of s	elf-improvement				
	C. The problem of work	kaholic				
	D. Workaholics and the	views on them				
7.	In the United States, th	ere are some people	·			
	A. who want very much	n to have a self-improven	nent			
	B. who are absorbed b	y climbing the ladder				
	C. who especially like t	the idea of climbing a lac	lder			
	D. who want to get to t	the top of the society				
8.	When a visitor comes to	the USA, he may				
	A. find that Americans	have a longer work hour				
	B. find that Americans	have a hard work hour				
	C. have little leisure time	ne				
	D. find that Americans	work very hard				
9.	The word "workaholic"	refers to a person	·			
	A. who especially likes alcohol					
	B. who enjoys working					
	C. who is forced to wor	rk by someone else				
	D. who likes to work ar	nd to drink liquor				
10	. The author's attitude to	oward "workaholic" peor	ole is			
	A. positive	B. negative	C. indifferent	D.	critical	
		第三部分_	<u>词汇和语法</u>	•		
1.	The pain of appendicitis	s may be to an	y region of the abdomen.			
	A. pointed	B. meant	C. attributed	D.	referred	
2.	•	est would not N		٠.	10101104	
	A. embodied	B. embraced	C. embarrassed	D	verified	
3.		f the law in some countri		٠.		
	A. extreme	B. very	C. quite	D.	obvious	
4.		ertain that sma	•	٥.	327,040	
	A. regulations		C. fragments	D.	sequences	
5.	-	in many countr			00440000	
	A. statute	B. statue	C. status	D.	stature	
6.	Have you seen the late					
	A. static		C. strategies	D	statistic	